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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Town Council held at the Town Council Offices on

Monday 9 January 2012
Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Nick Cornwell*



Cllr Vivienne Ash *

Cllr Peter Halse *  **



Cllr Les Bayliss *
Cllr Sharon Pavey *



Cllr Roy Coombs *






Cllr Peter Corke *






Cllr Ron Farnham *






Cllr Marianne Harman







Cllr Liz Tirard *

* Trained in Power of Wellbeing

** Also District Councillor

In Attendance
Cllr Phil Twiss



East Devon District Council

Town Clerk

1 Student Advisor
12/16
To appoint a Chairman for the Meeting

The Clerk advised that neither the Chairman nor the Deputy Chairman were available to attend and the Council needed to appoint a Chairman for the meeting. Councillors appointed Cllr Ash to chair the meeting. 

12/17
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Allen (S); Cllr Foster (P); Cllr Groves (P); Cllr Howard (S); Cllr Taylor (P); Cllr Whitlock (P); Cllr Zarczynski (A/L)
12/18
To receive declarations of interest 
Cllr Halse (Prej) – Halse’s Yard
12/19
To discuss the draft response to EDDC Local Plan
Members considered the draft response previously circulated and discussed concerns.

15ha employment land

Main concerns were :

The allocation being contrary to advice given to the District Council

Lack of confidence by the Town Council that the necessary infrastructure would be put in place

Cllr Pavey left the meeting

IT WAS RESOLVED to amend the draft submission with regard to employment land as agreed, to question the anomalies on advice given to the District Council, to develop a Neighbourhood Plan to ensure the Town Council was fully informed as it wanted to remain a forward looking town.

Cllr Halse left the meeting as a result of his prejudicial interest in the following item

Housing

Main concerns were:

The allocation of housing at Ottery Moor Lane

The threat to Honiton’s green spaces by development

The possibility of housing allocation being re-instated west of Hayne Lane should there be insufficient housing allocations within the town as sites put forward by the Town Council were not considered strategic

IT WAS RESOLVED to amend the draft submission with regard to housing as agreed and to include a consideration of the re-location of car dealerships from Monkton Road to Heathpark to allow for housing development.

Town Centre

Members agreed with the draft response subject to the word “linear” being removed. In addition they agreed that a slip road from the A376 to the bypass (as originally submitted by the Town Council) should be re-instated in the Local Plan.

IT WAS RESOLVED to amend the draft submission with regard to town centre as agreed and to ask for the re-instatement of the Town Council’s proposal to include a slip road from the A376 to the bypass. 
12/20
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.50pm.

Signed Chair
                                                                      13 February 2012

